July 21, 2012

Supervisor Denny Richardson called the meeting to order at 8:15 am on July 21, 2012.  Present were Denny Richardson, Bryce Black, Maureen Manore, Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar and Technical Consultant Dan Fedderly.   Brad Anderson arrived at 8:17.
Bryce Black made a motion to move into closed session as per Wis Stats. sec 19.85(1)(e) to discuss Town’s negotiations strategy concerning sand mining agreement under development between Town and Greg Bechel Trucking and Excavating, LLC.  Denny Richardson  seconded.  A roll call vote was called for the results as follows:  Denny Richardson – Yes; Bryce Black – Yes.  The motion carries.

Gwen Kuchevar and Dan Fedderly provided the Town Board with an update on negotiations concerning the terms and conditions of a nonmetallic mining operator’s agreement between the Town and Bechel Excavating. 

The Board then discussed the information that had been provided to it, reached consensus and set negotiating priorities and directions for Gwen Kuchevar and Dan Fedderly to apply in future negotiations.  

The topics that were discussed for these purposes included: the relationship between the operating agreement and Pepin County reclamation permit, soil and groundwater protection measures including a soil monitoring and remediation plan, school bus safety on haul routes, materials on and off the haul routes, haul route hours, mining operation hours, relationship between operating agreement and County road agreement under separate negotiation, well casing surveys, interim agreement, defining items of default and remedies under agreement for default. 

The Town Board then discussed what remained to be negotiated in the context of the available remaining grace period for concluding ongoing negotiations for an operator’s agreement under the Town’s Nonmetallic Mining Operator’s License Ordinance, enacted in June.  After discussing the progress of negotiations to date, what remained to be accomplished and considering the advice of counsel on its options, the Town Board reached consensus on using the second half of a sixty day transition period available under the temporary license provisions of the Ordinance to try to complete negotiations, and directed Gwen Kuchevar to send a letter to that effect to Bechel’s legal representative.

Brad Anderson adjourned the meeting. 

Time: 11:35 a.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

